
Cemetery Committee Meeting 

December 12, 2018 

Minutes 

 

Members present: Skip Rogers, Harry Fish, Jr., Holly Iossa, Tonia Merchant, Jody Alley and Jean Guptill 

Meeting was called to order by Skip Rogers. Business was as follows: 

Motion by Harry and 2nd by Holly to approve the minutes of August 1, 2018. All approved. 

Jody Alley has been appointed and approved by the Selectmen as a new member of the committee. The 

committee also accepted him as a member. Glad for all the help we can get.  During the meeting Jody 

was given quite a bit of information and updates to help bring him up to speed as to the workings of the 

committee and the cemeteries. 

CES has completed the preliminary survey of Greenwood. Some stakes have been placed. The price 

given for the full survey was $6500. CES was paid $4000.00 in February 2017. Jim Carver has not done 

any work in the new section yet. 

Town budget meeting is set for January 23, 2019. After some discussion, Harry made a motion, 2nd by 

Jean that we request $16000. For Greenwood and $5000. For clean up and flags. Approved. 

Still waiting for information on a computer program for the cemeteries. Ashley was to talk with Bill 

Plaskon and Tonia will check the list serve. 

Also under miscellaneous we discussed the birch tree that is leaning by Carmen Look’s lot. If not too 

involved maybe Dwight Smith, Jr. or David Alley can tend to it. Otherwise, it will have to be coastal Tree. 

Skip will check on this. 

Meeting concluded with some discussion of the three cemeteries on Head Harbor Island. They need 

attention. Roadways need to be cut out. The island owners have indicated they would be willing to 

contribute to the project. Figure mentioned was $5000. 

Next meeting will be at 5:30 pm on Wednesday, April 3, 2019. 

Motion for adjournment by Tonia. 2nd by Jean. 

 

 

Jean Guptill, Secretary 


